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2017 CLOVER COLLEGE  

Feb. 25, 2017 (tentative) 
 

JOIN IN THE FUN!! 
 

This event is open to youth K—

5th (4-H and non) for project 

exploration.  Look for more 

information in the upcoming 4-H 

Communicator. 

 

Learn the 4-H Pledge 

“I pledge my HEAD to clearer thinking, 

my HEART to  greater loyalty, 

my HANDS to larger service, and 

my HEALTH to better living, for my 

club, my community, my country, and 

my world.” 

St. Croix County 4-H Newsletter for Cloverbud Families 

WINTER 2017 

 

Join us on  

Facebook 

St. Croix County 4-H 
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It’s Cold Outside! Preparing Children for 
Winter 

At this time of year, many children enjoy getting out winter clothes, trying on 
new boots, and adjusting to new schedules and activities. This is an excellent 
time to talk about how animals get ready for the winter in similar ways. Guid-
ing children toward making healthy choices for cold weather can start with observa ons 
about the adaptations that animals make to help them weather the cold. 
 For example, horses grow longer hair in the winter. Long hair helps the horse stay warm. 

Since people’s bodies don’t grow long hair like horses, people have to protect themselves 
from the cold by adding extra layers of warm clothes. Help children learn about fabrics, 
clothing, and footwear to keep warm when temperatures fall. 

 Hedgehogs and bears hibernate all winter long. Children might list some activities that 
can be done indoors during the winter, since time spent outdoors is more limited. 

 Squirrels hide stores of food in their nests for the winter. How do people preserve food to 
last through the cold weather season? (examples: canning fruits and vegetables, making 
jams and jellies, pickling, freezing, and dehydrating) Also discuss cold-weather vegetables 
such as cabbage, kale, chard, and turnips. 

Encourage children to think of other ways that animals get ready for winter and ways that 
their families prepare for the cold. Our goal is to keep the children thinking of healthy habits 
during the change in the season! 
 

 St. Croix County 4-H Leaders 

 Association meetings are 

the 3rd Tuesday of the 

month at 7:00 pm at the St. 

Croix County UW-Extension 

Office 

 

Adult Volunteers Needed 
 
We are looking for adults who would like to volunteer to 
help with the 2017 St. Croix County 4-H Clover College.  

This is a project exploration event for youth grades K—5.  
The committee will meet 2-3 times for planning.  Please 

contact Heather 715-531-1938 or 
heather.vierling@ces.uwex.edu for more information or 

to sign up to help on the committee. 

Shop the Clover Shop 

 
Get all of your 4-H Gear at 
the St. Croix County 4-H Clo-
ver Shop.  This makes a great 
holiday gift for any 4-Her.  
Check out the order form 
attached to the 
back page. 



Easy, Healthy, Hot Chocolate for Kids 
Ingredients: 
 2 cups almond milk (or your milk of choice) 

 2 Tbsp. cocoa powder 

 2 Tbsp. honey or maple syrup* 

 1/2 tsp. vanilla extract 

Directions: 
Warm the almond milk in a small saucepan, then whisk in the cocoa pow-

der, honey, and vanilla extract. Whisk well to remove any lumps from the 

cocoa. Serve warm. 

Extra Note: 
* add more or less honey, depending on how sweet your kids like it 

 
 

 

 

As the weather changes, some bird species migrate away, others visit your area while migrating through and 

still others stay close to home to stick out the winter months. With this project, you can help feed local and 

traveling birds any time of year. 

 

Supplies Needed: 

Mason Jar 

Hot Glue Gun with Glue Sticks 

Fake Tree, Pine Cone, Figurines, etc. 

Fake Snow 

Optional:  Glitter  

      Water or Glycerin  

 

Instructions: 

Hot glue your fake tree or object to the bottom of the mason jar lid. 

Hot glue a small amount of snow to the mason jar lid around your tree  so you cant see the lid anymore. 

Fill the bottom 1/2 inch of your mason jar with snow. 

Set your lid with the tree on it inside your mason jar and fasten the mason jar screw on lid. 

Tip the jar upside down to make it snow. 

Other ideas: 

Put a small amount of glitter in the jar with your snow to make it look like the snow is glistening. 

You can add water or Glycerin to the jar to make the snow move slowly through the jar. 

 

Questions You Can Ask Youth: 

1.) How can we get the snow to float down to the bottom of the glass instead of just falling?   

2.) What else could I use to make it look like snow falling?  

3.) What other objects could I put in the jar? 

 

Share / Reflect: 

How did it feel to give a gift to someone else? 
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Cloverbuds & their Grandparents:  Bringing the Generations Together 
By: James S Bates (OSU Extension—Family Wellness) 

 

Involving the grandparents of Cloverbuds can be an enriching and beneficial experience.  

Not only do grandparents have life experience, talents, and knowledge to share with 

grandchildren, but they too benefit from participating in activities with grandchildren.  In 

truth, involvement in Cloverbud 4-H has the potential to build stronger individuals and 

families. 

 

Research on grandparent-grandchild relationships is very clear: Grandparents enjoy, learn 

from, and feel better when they are engaged in meaningful activities with their 

grandchildren.  It makes sense, and most people have seen grandparents “light up” when 

they get the opportunity to spend time with their grandchildren.  Grandchildren teach 

grandparents not only about technology but also about things they learn at school or in 

their extracurricular activities.  My research has found that grandfathers who participate in 

a variety of activities with their grandchildren have fewer feelings of sadness and 

depression and increased feelings of happiness. 

 

Grandparents are motivated to care for and nurture the next generation.  A theorist named 

Erik Erikson referred to this innate motivation as generativity.  The root of this word 

generate, which suggests that grandparents want to create, share, foster, and guide.  And 

when it comes to the people they love, grandparents want to share with grandchildren their 

knowledge, wisdom, talents, and resources to help them be successful in life. 

 

Grandparents can be included in Cloverbud 4-H and demonstrate generativity in the 

following ways: 

 Tell stories about the family’s history, ancestors, how things used to be “… back in 

my day” 

 Teach skills related to sewing, mechanical things, cooking, 

woodworking, art, music, sports, and other interests of the grandparent 

 Encourage with kind words and show love with physical affection 

 Spend time doing leisure activities that both will find enjoyable 

 Help grandchildren learn what it means to be a family, how to have a 

happy family life, and ways to foster strong family relationships 

 Encourage opportunities for staying in school, getting an education or 

learning a trade 

 Instill values, character, and ethics by being an example of good 

character  






